GRACE EVANGELICAL AND REFORMED CHURCH

307 NORTH PLYMOUTH STREET

CULVER, INDIANA

MEREDITH J. SPRUNGER, MINISTER

July 22, 1957

Dr. William S. Sadler 533 Diversey Parkway Chicago 14, Illinois

Dear Dr. Sadler:

We have just returned from the first part of our vacation. This year we are putting up the exterior of our main cottage in Upper Michigan and so have returned with well exercised muscles.

Thank you for your recent letter. We will be glad to talk with you August 19th. We will plan to be at your home after dinner, around 1:30 p.m. I am anxious to get into a number of things this winter in connection with the Urantia Book. During our recent vacation we visited with friends who have a cottage near us. He, Harry Bredeweg, is full-time symod president of our South Indiana Symod. We learned that both Harry and his wife are reading the Urantia Book and are quite impressed with it. In the limited contacts I have made with the book, reception has been excellent. Then these are consolidated, we will gradually extend our contacts.

We hope that you are having a pleasant summer at your Indiana home.

Sincerely yours,

Meredith J. Sprunger

July 25, 1957 Dr. Meredith J. Sprunger 215 N. Slate St. Culver, Indiana Dear Dr. Sprunger: Received your letter, and I hasten off this letter with the hope that we could make the date of our visit August 20th. That afternoon I can have all the time I want. August 19th is pretty well blocked out. If, for any reason, you cannot make this change, I will do the best I can to get as much time as possible with you on the 19th. Glad to hear the good news about the Bredewegs. Interesting things are coming in to the office here all the time about the progress of the Urantia Book. I will tell you all about the Index when I see you. Sincerely, William S. Sadler

WSS/ar